



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Disability Caucus  
Wednesday, 1:30 PM  
9/27/2023

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 1:38 PM
2. Roll & Verification of Quorum (4): 4/6

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Campbell	sgaecs2@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice Chair Duke	sga_sci2@ucf.edu	P	P
Speaker Holmes	sga_sci4@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Kennaugh	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Lacasse	sga_sci8@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Sandlin	sgsci13@ucf.edu	P	P

3. Approval of the Minutes: [7/20/23 Agenda](#); Approval of the Agenda: Approved by gc
4. Open Forum:
  - a. Ayaka: I'm excited to join your caucus!
5. Announcements from the Chair:
  - a. Camp: Hey everyone! It's been a while. I apologize for having to cancel so many meetings, a lot has happened in my life. Unfortunately a lot of stuff has been on hiatus, going to get back into the swing of things.
6. Announcements from the Vice Chair:
  - a. Duke: Hey, not much from me! I attended an MSI disability related event and it was cool! I highly recommend people to come out!
7. Announcements from Caucus Members:
  - a. None
8. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members
  - a. Maddie: Send me your minutes
  - b. Jason: Hi! I'm the chair of SBA, I'm trying to go to every caucus meeting, at least one. I want to work in tandem with the caucus. I wanted to ask, there was someone that came to open forum with disability specific concerns and I wanted to talk about that.
9. Old Business:
  - a. None
10. New Business:



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Disability Caucus  
Wednesday, 1:30 PM  
9/27/2023

- a. Previous Initiatives
  - i. Camp: There was a ton of stuff left to the wayside due to the inactivity. Initiatives such as Libra braille signage and graduation accessibility. For further context SAS will not change anything unless a student brings the concern for them and they have the budget.
- b. Current plans
  - i. Camp: I want to make a priority list on the top3 or 4 things we want to work on. We're at like half strength compared to what we were over the summer, some members are going through at the moment.
  - ii. Duke: Making it more accessible for students to report disability related concerns
  - iii. Camp: That's good. Jason, do you have the ability to create a copy of the SBA student concern form?
  - iv. Jason: I don't think I can, I usually just report the disability related ones to you. I'll just send them off to you.
  - v. Camp: I still want to work on the disability commons if that's ok with everyone
  - vi. Motion to informal: 1:56
  - vii. Motion to formal: 1:57
  - viii. Camp: So given everything, disability commons is something that I want to continue to work on personally due to how frustrating it is
  - ix. Jason: If you need me to come to come to a meeting, I will come with you
  - x. Camp: What are some other things we want to work on moving forward
  - xi. Kennaugh: Actually getting meetings with people, It will help us be more present and take up space
  - xii. Duke: Hosting events to make disabled people more visible on campus
  - xiii. Move to informal: 2:02
  - xiv. Move to formal: 2:05
- c. Guest Speaker
  - i. Camp: Unfortunately, I was not here when he spoke at open forum can someone please explain?
  - ii. Kennaugh: He explained a lot about how individual offshoots in colleges are not receptive to disabled people. Some of it got sort of lost in translation because he gave a lot of anecdotes, but he wants to accelerate the empowerment of disabled people
  - iii. Camp: For context, I'm super disabled. This is something I see a lot. If someone if being denied access because they are disabled, there is a hotline they can get contact for free legal counsel. When it comes to individual offshoots, we would have to identify each group and neither



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Disability Caucus  
Wednesday, 1:30 PM  
9/27/2023

- us or SAS or anyone would have to meet them personally and have to change their worldview. There's not a way to really do it all at once
- iv. Kennaugh: That was my concern
  - v. Camp: Something I have been pushing for has been a student peer advocacy program for educated students like me to sit in on accommodation meetings to get them the accommodations they need.
11. Member Discussion:
- a. None
12. Miscellaneous Business:
- a. Camp: I want to end this on something light. What is a comfort place of yours?
    - i. Jason: Walking on campus alone at night
    - ii. Ben: Waffle house, an area near my mom's house
    - iii. Kennaugh: The lake behind the dorms
    - iv. Rianna: Reflection Pond, Oviedo Mall
    - v. Ayaka: A fluffy rug
    - vi. Yuka: The corner of the SU
    - vii. Camp: PomPom teahouse in the milk district, the Music and Theatre building's elevated bench seats
13. Final Roll Call: 4/6
14. Adjournment: 2:22 PM

## Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent